Forncett Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council
held at Forncett Village Hall on Thursday 16 December 2021 at 7.30pm

In Attendance: Cllr B Frith (Chairman) Cllr B Humphreys, Cllr A Coleman, Cllr G Barnes, Cllr D Welsby, Cllr D Bezkorowajny
Parish Clerk Anne Rayner 
District and County Councillor Barry Duffin
3 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence – Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Allen. 
2. To receive any declarations of interest – None to report. 
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting (18 November 2021) – The minutes were approved without alteration and signed as correct by the Chairman. 
4. To consider matters arising from the minutes (for information only) – Nothing to report. 
5. Open forum, to hear from members of the public, also District & County Cllr – Councillor Duffin reported in relation to South Norfolk District Council, as follows: If anyone knows any resident struggling financially or in other ways, as a result of covid or not, please contact the South Norfolk Help Hub on 01508 533933, there are funds available to help residents through this difficult period. It is likely that the parish council will be asked to comment again on the accommodation review for South Norfolk and Broadland district councils. Finally, Councillor Duffin confirmed that he has no ward grant remaining until the funding renews in May 2022. 

With news from the County Council, Councillor Duffin reported that Waterstones are running the ‘Giving Tree Christmas Appeal’ again this year. This involves visiting (or telephoning) the Norwich store and purchasing a book which will be given to a looked after child within the care system in Norfolk. Last year over 1000 books were given to the 800 looked after children in Norfolk. Councillor Duffin reported that free trees are available for planting, via the Norfolk County Council website (NB applications have now closed). Finally, it is likely that Norfolk County Council will increase their share of council tax by 2.99% for the 2022 / 23 year. 
6. To consider planning applications – None to report 
7. To hear of planning decisions: 

a) 2021 / 2521 – Gilderswood Cottage, Gilderswood Lane – Single story extension and porch – Approved 
8. To report planning comments agreed via e-mail in between meetings and other planning information – 2021 / 2448 – Plum Tree House, Low Rd – Proposed cart lodge - Withdrawn 
9. Road safety around the school – As a result of concerns raised by a parent, the situation relating to parking and inconsiderate driving around the school was discussed again. Councillors agreed that the option of extending the path further along Low Rd, towards Long Stratton, had already been refused by highways, due to the siting of the ditch and the verges. All Councillors agreed that the situation remains a huge concern and that any further suggestions, if backed by the school and board of governors, would be investigated. 
10. To consider plans for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee June 2022 – Nothing further to report at this time. 
11. The future of the Forncett Flyer – update – It is confirmed that Martin Lander, with support from Myles Jeeves, will continue to publish the Forncett Flyer from the end of January 2022 onwards. Enormous thanks go to Su Leavesley for all of her hard work on the Flyer over the last 14 years. 
12. Norfolk County Council – Budget consultation – Councillors agreed that they did not wish to submit any comments on behalf the parish council. 
13. To receive the financial report and consider the approval of the following payments: 
	Ch. No.
	Amount
	Payee
	Notes

	SO
	£  286.66
	A Rayner 
	December salary 

	DD
	£    53.74
	A J Bell 
	December pension contribution

	BACS
	£  250.00
	M Chapman 
	Allotment payment 

	BACS
	£  214.80
	HMRC
	Q3 clerk tax 



All payments and the financial report were unanimously approved.
14. To consider correspondence – None to report 
15. Items for information and comment – 
a) Highways – The Highways officer has confirmed that the potential parish partnership project being considered by the parish council (trod path along Long Stratton Rd) is not viable. The clerk has withdrawn the application. Councillor Humphreys reported that the water at the Ford has been high but the drainage has seemed to cope. A member of the public reported a congested spot of river further along the flow towards Chequers Hill. The Chairman will report this to the Environment Agency. A large pothole was also reported at the junction of Blacksmiths Lane / Low Road. It did have a paint marker around it but this has now worn away. The clerk will report this to Highways. 
b) Defibrillator – New batteries and pads have been supplied. The cost of these is within the parish council’s maintenance agreement. 

c) Thanks – The Chairman passed on his thanks to all members for their work during another difficult year. Phil Whiscombe, Phillip Yull and Keith Fromings continue to manage the rotation and maintenance of the SAM2, thanks go to all of them for managing this so seamlessly. Keith, Claire Jordan and Cllr Bezkorowajny check the defibrillators – another vital job – so thanks to them all. Finally, sincere thanks to Julia Fromings-Hill and all FENS volunteers for keeping the scheme active. 

The Chairman reported that Bunwell Parish Council have been in touch to say that after the January 2022 meeting, the parish will be run by the District Council. Councillor Duffin confirmed that in circumstances like this the District step in with a view that new people will come forward as Councillors in the future and the parish council will re-start in due course. 

Councillor Coleman confirmed that there will be a carol service at Forncett Methodist Church at 2pm on Sunday 19 December and it seems this is likely to be one of the last few services before the Church closes. All members agreed this is a great shame. 
16. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Thursday 20 January 2022. 


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm 
Signed:                                                                                            20 January 2022
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